FPP Change Form
Change Request Number: 12TDA002
Date:  10/24/11
Proposed by:  TDA Fisheries 
Location of Change:  2.5.1.2.a.8

Replace with same language as Bonneville. Except the count slot light should be turned off overnight.
Proposed Change:  
8.  The current fish counting program is conducted 16 hours per day, from April through October (see Table TDA-1).  Count station crowders shall remain in the operating position while visual counting and/or videotaping is being conducted.
A. The crowder shall be closed to allow the count slot width to be no less than 18 inches.  This will usually occur during high turbidity conditions to allow count accuracy criteria to be achieved.
B. If passage is impaired by this condition, the count slot may be widened until proper passage conditions are achieved, even though count accuracy may be compromised to some degree.
C. Project biologists, FFU, and the WDFW fish count supervisor shall coordinate to achieve optimum count slot passage and/or count accuracy conditions.
D.  If counting is temporarily discontinued due to unscheduled events, the crowder shall be fully opened.
E. The crowder may remain in operating position during the counters’ hourly ten-minute break period.
Reason for Change: 
Create a standard procedure among NWP projects. Also suggest discussing a standard among NWW and NWP projects.

Leaving crowder lights on is not natural lighting conditions. It may create negative conditions for lamprey passage. They should be left on only if there is a documented benefit that outweighs the potential lamprey detriment.
Comments from others: 
Record of Final Action: Approved at December 2011 FPOM.
